MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, October 1, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Evelyn Auger, at 7:02 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis, Dick Gardner, Don Bormes
Alternate Members present: Justin Barriault, Jody Slack
Regular Members absent: None
Alternate Members absent: Gail Morrison


Others present at the meeting: None

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members: None

No draft minutes presented.
Chair Evelyn Auger stated that this meeting would be used to give the Planning Board a summary of what took place at the Select Board meeting the night before, as well as decide on the Town Planner’s main responsibilities. Evelyn noted that the reason Town Planner Bob Ward was not in attendance tonight was because he was too close to his 20 hour per week limit, which was enforced by the Select Board the night before, and therefore not able to attend. 

Before the Board began discussing the Town Planner’s roles, Chairwoman Auger noted that she wanted to voice her disappointment regarding the private meeting with the Planning Board’s attorney, Bernie Waugh, on September 17th. Only two alternate members were present, Justin Barriault and Gail Morrison, along with Auger and Town Planner Bob Ward. She stated that more members should have been in attendance in order to make the Planning Board’s public meeting of that night more effective (re: street plat proposed by Joshua Gammon). Will Ellis noted that an email was not sent about the private meeting until the morning of, and he did not see the email until that evening, and that that was not enough notice. Dick Gardner mentioned that it had been talked about at previous meetings. The Board did agree that reminders should be sent in the future in advance so that all can make an effort to attend.
Evelyn Auger gave the Board a recap of the previous night’s Select Board meeting, noting that the outcome was that the Town Planner Bob Ward would have to stay within the 20 hour limit that was budgeted for. She stated that various land use boards ask a lot of the Town Planner and that he has consistently gone over 20 hours a week, averaging at 32, for the last several years, though the budget has been flat year over year. Chairwoman Auger and Don Bormes had asked the Select Board if there was money that could be moved around in the budget to account for the additional hours that the Town Planner usually works. The Select Board’s decision was not to move around any line items and that the Town Planner shall not work more than 20 hours per week. 
Selectman Representative Johnny Van Tassel was not in attendance this evening so the Planning Board did not receive any additional information regarding the decision. Justin Barriault mentioned that the various boards need to have more communication to make sure they are all on the same page regarding issues such as the street plat proposal from the previous Planning Board meeting.

Evelyn Auger presented a list of responsibilities that the Town Planner currently has, and tasked the Board with developing the order of priority for these, which she will then present to the Select Board. The strict limit of 20 hours per week has already been detrimental to the work the Planner does, said Auger. A resident recently called the Town Planner regarding a boundary line adjustment question, and had requested an in-person meeting later in the week, which the Town Planner agreed to. But because he met the 20 hour limit, he had to cancel the meeting and move to another week. Audience member Ian Raymond commented that if the hours are this restrictive, it only leaves time for the Town Planner to deal with problems, not actually “plan”, which is vital to the town and its economic growth.
The Board discussed and agreed upon the following order of priority for the Town Planner’s many responsibilities:

1. Subdivisions, Site Plans and Boundary Line Adjustment
2. Zoning Board of Adjustment assistance

3. Senior Housing ordinance

4. Review of Ordinances

5. SEDAC Committee

6. Historic District assistance

7. Historic District grant

Don Bormes made a motion to accept this as the order of priority Chair Evelyn Auger will present to the Select Board. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Justin Barriault mentioned that the stipulation that the Town Planner can only work a maximum of 20 hours each week, rather than varying hours averaging to 20 per week (i.e. 16 hours one week and 24 the next), is concerning, given that workloads change week to week. Will Ellis made a motion to include a statement, along with the proposal of work priorities, to request that the Town Planner’s hours be flexible to average 20 hours per week. Don Bormes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Meeting Adjourned, Evelyn Auger made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 15th, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,

Audry Barriault
